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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY, 12 DECEMBER 2005

QUESTION  NO. 5

Question: Councillor M. Daly

"To ask the Manager to give an account of the level of take up of the disability home improvement grant. Will he outline the number of applicants, time of adjudication, % level of approvals and number of cases rejected by Medical Officer?"

Reply:

The Disabled Persons Grants Scheme is operated by the Council on behalf of the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government. Ninety per cent of the cost of adapting a house to make it suitable for the needs of a disabled person may be provided subject to a maximum grant of €20,320. Two-thirds of the grant paid is recoupable from the Department.

The Council has received 311 applications for the grant in 2005. Four applications were deemed invalid as the applicant had already been grant aided to the maximum amount giving an approval rate of 98.7% (100% of qualifying applications). The Medical Officer has not rejected any applications. However, he/she may reject certain aspects of the proposed works where these are deemed unnecessary for the needs of the disabled person.

In considering an application, the Council has to be satisfied that (1) the works are feasible and meet with Bye-Law regulations (2) the works are carried out by a recognised, qualified contractor and (3) the applicant is able to provide the balance of funding need to complete the works. The time taken to fully process an application depends on how quickly the required information is received and also the time taken to complete the works. On average, it takes approximately 26 weeks from the receipt of an application to the payment of a grant.

